
Hon Steven Miles MP 
Minister for Health and 
Minister for Ambulance Services Queensland 

Government 

13 JuN 2019 

1 William Street Brisbane Old 4000 
GPO Box 48 Brisbane 
Queensland 4001 Australia 
Telephone +61 7 3035 6100 
Facsimile +61 7 3220 6231 

Mr Neil Laurie 
Clerk of the Parliament 
Queensland Parliamentary Service 
George Street 
BRISBANE QLD 4000 

Lili 0&1\ Dear Mr urie 

I write in response to your letter regarding petition number 2928-18, tabled in Parliament on 15 
May 2018, in relation to parking at the Prince Charles Hospital 

I acknowledge the need for additional car parking capacity at The Prince Charles Hospital. On 27 
April 2018, I announced that the Government, through the Metro North Hospital and Health 
Service, will build a new car park at The Prince Charles Hospital. 

Metro North Hospital and Health Service will begin the preliminary planning and design of the car 
park as soon as possible. 

I trust this information is of assistance to the petitioners. 

Yours sincerely 

STEVEN MILES MP 
Minister for Health  
Minister for Ambulance Services 
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